
Licensing Sub-Committee
Meeting held on Thursday 1 March 2018 at 10:30am in the Croydon Council 

Town Hall F9, Town Hall, Katharine Street, Croydon, CR0 1NX

DRAFT
MINUTES – PART A

Present: Councillors Jane Avis, Pat Clouder and Sue Winborn

Also
Present: Michael Goddard (Licensing Manager), Jessica Stockton (Corporate

Solicitor and legal advisor for the Sub-Committee), Ewen Macgregor (Applicant 
Solicitor), Roger Wade (Applicant – Box Park Founder), Michael Murrant 
(Applicant – Box Park General Manager), Ben Mclaughlin (Applicant).

MINUTES - PART A

1. Appointment of Chair for the meeting

Councillor Pat Clouder nominated Councillor Jane Avis
Councillor Sue Winborn seconded the motion.

The Sub-Committee RESOLVED to appoint Councillor Avis as
Chair of the Sub-Committee.

2. Apologies for Absence

There was none.

3. Disclosure of Interests

There were no disclosures.

4. Urgent Business

There was no urgent business.

5. Application for Variation to a Premises Licence: Box Bar, Units 22-26, 
Boxpark, 99 George Street, Croydon, CR0 1LD 

The Licensing Sub-Committee considered the Application for a Premises 
Licence at Box Bar, Units 22-26, Boxpark, 99 George Street, Croydon, CR0 



1LD and the representations received as contained in the report of the 
Executive Director ‘Place’.

The Sub-Committee also considered the verbal representations made at the 
hearing by the applicant for the premises licence and noted that the objector 
was not present, however their written representations were taken into account 
in the deliberations.

The Sub-Committee, having reference to the licensing objectives under the 
Licensing Act 2003 and the Council Licensing Policy RESOLVED to GRANT 
the variation to the premises licence on the basis that they were satisfied that it 
would support the licensing objectives to do so. As part of the variation, it was 
noted that following discussions with the Police, the applicant had amended 
their application to include the two addition conditions set out at Paragraph 1.4 
of Appendix A to the report of the Executive Director of Place. In addition, the 
Sub-Committee noted that there were no objections from any responsible 
authorities including from Police or the Noise Nuisance team. 

6. Exclusion of the Press and Public

This was not required.

Meeting ended at 11:05am


